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Dear Friends in Christ, 
             The last month we have been reading about and watching on television or the internet a series 
of natural disasters that have hit both our own country and the Caribbean and Mexico.  Hurricane 
Harvey did most of its damage in Texas and Louisiana, Hurricane Irma devastated Florida and parts of 
Georgia as well as many islands in the Caribbean, Hurricane Maria literally destroyed the infrastructure 
of Puerto Rico after just barely recovering from Irma, Mexico was hit by two earthquakes and an 
unnamed tropical storm, and the western part of the United States is coping with a wide range of wild 
fires burning uncontrolled.  Nature unleashes its fury at the most inconvenient places ï where people 
live.  Lives are lost, livelihoods destroyed, homes and possessions ruined.  Besides the destruction 
itself, one of the most vivid images for me is the race tracks in Texas where 500,000 water logged cars 
await their fate.  Unimaginable, but real. 
 I learned something over the past couple of weeks that has been helpful in my understanding of 
how the church responds to these disasters.   You sometimes hear that the Southern Baptist Church has 
sent crews to provide immediate response or that another denomination has sent portable kitchens to 
feed those who have been displaced.  I have always wondered about the United Church of Christ since I 
am aware that we have disaster relief offerings as well.  But you donôt hear much about our 
denomination.  
 What I have learned is that the various denominations within the United States have each taken 
responsibility for organizing a part of the disaster relief work.  So the Southern Baptist Church is 
responsible for the ñchain saw crewò, the first responders to disaster; there are many people from other 
denominations who participate but under the organizational structure and guidelines of the Southern 
Baptists.  Other denominations take responsibility for the portable kitchens, child care, and all the other 
necessary responses to disasters.   The United Church of Christ takes responsibility for long term 
rebuilding and rehabilitation of homes after the initial disaster response.   So we are highly involved, 
although not as publicly as some other denominations; and the work of the United Church of Christ 
involves years long commitment.  I am proud that my denomination is so deeply involved.  And I 
thought you should know about this as well.   It makes sense that the various denominations would 
share the load and take responsibility for particular portions of disaster relief rather than duplicate 
efforts and get in each otherôs way and become ñterritorialò about responding.   
 Disaster relief work, both financial support for immediate needs and for the long term 
rebuilding, is funded through our contributions to One Great Hour of Sharing.  One hundred percent of 
contributions to OGHS go toward this work, since all the administrative costs are handled by your 
support of Our Churchôs Wider Mission (our annual commitment to the denomination as a whole).   If 
you would like to contribute toward disaster relief efforts in the knowledge that your support will be 
completely used to help those whose lives have been torn apart by hurricane and earthquake and fire, 
you can do so by marking your check for ñDisaster Reliefò and either send it to the church office or put 
it in the offering plate.   
                                                                                                                             Pastor George 
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Worship Attendance 
 Date                  9:15 
August 27             65        
September 3         74 
Date                   8:15           10:30 
September 10        36                63 
September 17        35                71 
September 24        41                81 

Financial Status as of September 24th  
Envelope offering needed: $133,185 
Envelope offering received: $134,588.58 
Property Fund needed: $18,408 
  Property Fund received: $90,784 

  Technology Alert! 

Please take a look at the E-Giving information enclosed with this newsletter.  E-Giving is an 
electronic funds transfer system that Trinity will be making available to all Members, Friends of 

Trinity, and Visitors who wish to make contributions via todayôs technology.  Watch for more 
information in the pew racks and in our weekly bulletins as E-Giving gets underway.             

Stewardship Committee 
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Consistory Meeting Summary 
September, 2017 
 Trinity Consistory met on Tuesday evening, September 19th, at 7:00 pm.  Following the opening prayer by Pastor Heberling 
and a devotional time by George Steckert, the meeting was opened for comments and concerns. 
 The Treasurerôs Report was presented by Karen Lentz and approved subject to audit.  Financial support that was received 
for hurricane disaster relief will be forwarded to Penn Central Conference and the United Church of Christ One Great Hour of   
Sharing offering.  Consistory voted to recommend that the Finance Committee designate 2% of the balance of the Endowment/
Investment Fund toward mission for 2018.  Half of that designation would be additional funding, above the regular budget for 2018, 
for Our Churchôs Wider Mission, while the other half would be designated to support local mission, again above the regular budget-
ed amounts for 2018.   
 Ruth Krietz, chair of the Profile Committee, presented Trinityôs profile to the Consistory.  All members of Consistory had 
received a copy for review prior to the meeting.  Following a few, mostly grammatical and presentation corrections, the Consistory 
expressed its thanks to the Profile Committee for its outstanding work in preparing a profile that truly reflects the hopes and dreams 
of Trinity and the qualities that would be a good fit for the congregation.  Consistory unanimously approved the profile with the   
minor corrections.   
 Those who have been contacted about possibly serving on the Search Committee will have opportunity to read the profile.  
If  those who read the profile can ñembraceò the profile, then the Personnel Committee will make its final selections and make a   
recommendation to the Consistory of those who should serve on the Search Committee. It is possible that there will be a special 
meeting of Consistory prior to the next scheduled meeting in October to approve members of the Search Committee.  After approval, 
the Search Committee will meet to begin planning and training on how to most effectively do the hard work of seeking a new settled 
pastor for Trinity.  It is hoped that the Search Committee will be ready to receive ministerial profiles by the end of October, but 
some time in November is probably a more realistic goal.   
Old Business: 
 The permits for the Blessing Box have been received, and Heather Carbaugh reported that Demetrius is almost done    
building it.  When completed it will be installed coordinating with the borough office and building inspectors on timing. 
 The parking lot renovation work has been completed at a final cost of $63,847.72; Consistory was pleased with the        
completed work.  At Congregational Meeting on September 17th, the congregation approved the bid for work to be done on the roof 
and that is scheduled for this fall.  $9,153.28 is available toward the $18,900.00 cost of roof work.   
 There will be a meeting to work on the Usher Handbook in the next couple of weeks. 
 It was confirmed that the Rev. Dr. Monica Dawkins-Smith, Conference Minister of Penn Central Conference, will attend 
10:30 am worhip services and preach on December 17th. 
 The draft of the new web site is due any day for review and should be operational in a few weeks.  Before the profile is  
released and made available to possible interested candidates for new settled pastor, the web site should be in place and operating. 
 The new copier is in the church office and all the old electronics have been removed by Eicholtz. 
 Audrey Blackstone reported that the committee exploring new furniture for the parlor/library, gathering area, and pastorôs 
office is meeting and planning visits to furniture stores.  It may take a couple of months to get delivery of new furniture. 
New Business: 
 New members will be received on Sunday, October 1st. 
 A cooking class will be offered by Rayna Cooper, Linda Fauth, and Betty Bunce on Friday, November 3rd.  More details 
will be forthcoming in the bulletin, but it looks like an exciting opportunity. 
Committee Reports: 
 ---  Called to Care met in September and continues to explore ways to be more effective in ways to respond to the needs     
of members who are experiencing health problems or hospitalization.  The committee members are also continuing their regular   
visitations. 
 ---  Education Committee reports that the new Sunday School class for those in 2nd through 5th grade has been well attended 
for the first two weeks.  We are appreciative that Sandra Busche and Suhua Dong have volunteered as teachers for this class, while 
Robert Weiant continues to teach in the nursery.   
 --- The Nominating Committee has begun its work in seeking new members for Consistory as well as to serve on the      
various committees. 
 --- The Outreach Committee is planning for Trunk and Treat on October 31st.  Talked about the possibility of having some 
sort of event at the same time as the Antique Sidewalk Sale in the spring.    
 ---  Pastoral Relations Committee met with the interim pastor to complete the quarterly review for transitional pastor to be 
sent to Gettysburg Association and Penn Central Conference. 
 ---  Social Concerns Committee is deciding what local missions to financially support with available funds from the church 
budget for 2017.  Also discussed was organizing for the homeless shelter in February and the November collection of personal    
toiletry items and cleaning supplies. 
 ---  The Stewardship Committee will begin providing information regarding e-giving as an option for people in the         
congregation. 
Pastorôs Report: 
 The Task Force to study how Trinity might begin a ministry with families who have a family member on the autism      
spectrum will begin to form after the members of the Search Committee are chosen.  There are a lot of resources available.  This will 
be a long, but very interesting opportunity for anyone involved. 
 We are still exploring organizing a Bible Study for International Students at Gettysburg College and trying different ways to 
interest them.  Suhua Dong is leading this effort.   
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Our 8 and Under 
         Christopher Blevins 
October 4th  -  8 yrs 
Evelyn Kretz 

October 23rd  - 2 yrs 

Our Agenarian 
G. Robert Hartman 
October 16th   

In our thoughts and prayers:  
Please notify the church office when a 
name  can be removed from the prayer 
list: Kenneth Golden,   

Rev. Dr. Bill Herzog,  John Harrison Hoffman,  
Donald Hubbard, Sr., Kathryn Kepner, Evelyn 
Kretz, MacKenzie Kretz, Josh Langley, Bob 
Miller,  Diane Nicodemus,  Ashlee (Black) Pyne, 
Tom Smith, Mary Timmins, Mckenna Voss, 
Teeyara Jo Weiant and Pete and Joan Wilson.   
 
   We offer our sincerest sympathy and prayers to the 
family of Margaret ñPegò Taughinbaugh, who 
died on September 15th and to the family of Betty 
Davis, who died on September 20th.  Please keep 
these families in your thoughts and prayers.   

   Diane Nicodemus continues to make a good 
recovery at home.   

   Remember as well those who are currently residing 
in nursing care facilities: Lila Martin at The 
Meadows in Westminster, Maryland (new address); 
Virginia Lohuis and Lois Monforte at SpiriTrust 
Lutheran in Gettysburg; Evelyn Gorman and Joni 
Scheufel at Transitions in Gettysburg; and Johnetta 
Yingling at Genesis in Gettysburg.   

   Also Joan Wilson and Mary Timmins, who are at 
home.    

To our friends at Trinity UCC,  
      Gettysburg Cross-Country is truly grateful 
for all of your kindness!  Thank you for thinking 
of us on Dessert Sunday!     

     The Spicerôs                      The Zieglerôs 
 Barbara & Oscar                    Pat & Jack 
October 18  - 61 yrs          October 11 - 57 yrs 

 Desserts for Our College Friends 
Many thanks to all who brought desserts on Sep-
tember 10th to be delivered to the Gettysburg Col-
lege Womenôs Cross Country Team and to Sigma 
Alpha Epsilon Fraternity.  Colleen Campbell said 
that the women were looking forward to the des-
serts and week.  We surprised the fraternity with 
the delivery of the desserts and they were delighted 
with the surprise.                           Pastor George 

Thank You! 

Yet again, thank you from the Marinos & 
Hollabaugh families.  Your words, prayers, actions 
and thoughts are all comforting.     Speros Marinos 

Happy Anniversary!  

Trinity in Mission 
   We continue the Summer Outreach table until October 8th, when we will 
receive your special offering for this yearôs designated recipient, the Independ-
ent Living Program of Adams County Children and Youth Services.  This pro-
gram is focused on preparing youth, ages 3-18 in Foster Care, for living on 
their own without family help.  Counseling and education programs are offered 
as well as some emergency help in setting up independent housing for youths 
ages 18-21.  The Social Concerns Committee is excited to be of help to the 
Adams County youth whose family support is minimal to absent.  Offering 
envelopes are located on the round table in the gathering area for your support. 
   As of the end of August, Trinity has provided financial support and in kind 
support valued at $17,562.47 to the local community.  This includes providing 
meeting space free of charge to nonprofit organizations such as the Girl Scouts 
and Boy Scouts, Compassionate Friends, and the Stamp Club, as well as dia-
pers and other in kind donations throughout the year.  As of the end of July, 
Trinity has also provided $ 5,454.00 in support for mission beyond the local 
community, which includes Our Churchôs Wider Mission commitment and 
One Great Hour of Sharing.    

 
We continue to ask for your ongoing support to these continuing projects: 
---  Cookies for our Neighbors.  Our neighbor, the Gettysburg Borough Po-
lice Department, has begun to notice and to anticipate the arrival of cookies 
from Trinity. Many thanks to all who signed up to provide cookies for the rest 
of 2017.        
---  Bingo items for SpiriTrust Lutheran Village in Gettysburg.   Through 
your generosity, a laundry basket full of items, as well as a box of small 
stuffed animals was delivered to SpiriTrust during September.  Appropri-
ate small items that can be given as bingo prizes would be appreciated.  So far 
we have been able to deliver several laundry baskets to SpiriTrust and your 
generosity has been noted by the activities staff and residents.  Continue to 
bring items to the church! 
---  Ruthôs Harvest is off to a very successful beginning.  Already one over-
flowing laundry basket has been delivered to Lincoln Elementary School 
for preparing backpacks to provide weekend meals to children who are 
eligible for free or reduced lunches at the schools of Gettysburg Area 
School District.   Your generous support is appreciated and definitely needed.  
If you would like to volunteer to help prepare the backpacks, please sign up in 
the gathering area.  Our first commitment is November 16th.   Many thanks to 
Sandra Howe, Sandra Busche, and Carl Barrick who are proving leadership for 
this ongoing project.  A list of items needed is located in the gathering area; 
why not include one or two of these items on your weekly grocery list just as 
you are doing with diapers?   
---  Diapers for TenderCare Pregnancy Center.  This ministry continues 
throughout the year.  Another 900 diapers were delivered, raising the total 
number of diapers given since the programôs inception to 17,757 diapers. 
Why not make a monthly commitment of at least one pack of diapers by in-
cluding diapers on your weekly grocery shopping list?  Right now, all sizes are 
needed.     
---  Helping Hand Fund has been established to respond to those members 
who need financial assistance in difficult times.  Fund envelopes are available 
on the table in the Gathering Area or simply writing a check with the notation 
ñHelping Handò and place it in the offering plate on a Sunday morning.  The 
balance in the Helping Hand Fund as of the end of August is $ 531.00. 
---  Soda Can Tabs for Hershey Medical Center.  They actually go to the 
Ronald McDonald House at Hershey, which serves as a home away from 
home for the families of those children who are patients at Hershey Medical 
Center.  
---   Stamps for the Brethren Home, New Oxford.  We have found a new 
place to take your canceled stamps, so you can begin to bring them to the 
church once again.    
---  South Central Community Action Shoe Drive ï You have been saving 
and gathering old shoes over the past months anticipating that we will be col-
lecting them again.  The box is in Fellowship Hall!  Please use a rubber band 
or string to keep the two shoes together.  The shoes will be delivered to 
SCCAP; in turn SCCAP sells them for $1.00 a pair and they are refurbished 
and sent around the world for sale to those who cannot afford new shoes. 
All of these projects are worthwhile and important, relying on your  
ongoing support!! 
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!ûû 3ðøýăĂˑ 3ĄýóðĈ 

.þąôüñôā ђă÷
 

˭ă÷ô ăøüô ò÷ðýöôĂ õþā ă÷øĂ 3ĄýóðĈˀ  

ăĄāý ĈþĄā òûþòúĂ ñðòú þýô ÷þĄāˮ 

/ý 3ĄýóðĈʿ .þąôüñôā ђă÷ʿ óĄāøýö ñþă÷ ĆþāĂ÷øÿ 

ĂôāąøòôĂʿ Ćô Ćøûû ñô āôüôüñôāøýö ă÷þĂô üôüñôāĂ  þõ 4āøýøăĈ ðýó õāøôýóĂ Ć÷þ 

÷ðąô óøôó óĄāøýö ă÷ô ÿāôąøþĄĂ Ĉôðā˅  7ô Ćøûû þñĂôāąô ă÷øĂ Ăÿôòøðû ăøüô ðĂ Ćô 

āôɵôòă þý ă÷ô óøɬôāôýòô ă÷ðă ă÷þĂô ûþąôó þýôĂ ÷ðąô üðóô øý ă÷ô ûøõô þõ ă÷ô 

ò÷Ąāò÷ ðýó øý ă÷ô ûøąôĂ þõ øýóøąøóĄðûĂ ðýó õðüøûøôĂ˅  0ðāă þõ ă÷øĂ ĈôðāˑĂ Ăôāąøòô 

Ćøûû ñô ă÷ô ûøö÷ăøýö þõ øýóøąøóĄðû òðýóûôĂ óĄāøýö ă÷ô 0āðĈôā õþā ă÷ô 3ðøýăĂʿ 

Ćøă÷ ôøă÷ôā ð āôÿāôĂôýăðăøąô þõ ă÷ô ûþąôó þýô ÿðāăøòøÿðăøýö øý ă÷ô ðòă þõ 

ûøö÷ăøýö þā ă÷ô ðòþûĈăô Ćøûû ûøö÷ă ă÷ô òðýóûô˅   

9þĄ ðāô øýąøăôó ăþ øýòûĄóô ð āôûðăøąô ðýóˢþā õāøôýó Ć÷þ ÷ðĂ óøôó øý ă÷ô ÿðĂă 

Ĉôðā ôąôý øõ ă÷ôĈ Ćôāô ýþă ð üôüñôā þõ 4āøýøăĈ ˭ðýó øýąøăô ĈþĄā āôûðăøąôĂ þā 

õðüøûĈ þõ ĈþĄā óôòôðĂôó õāøôýó ăþ ĆþāĂ÷øÿˮ˅  0ûôðĂô ĄĂô ă÷ô ăôðā þɬ øýòûĄóôó 

÷ôāô ðýó āôăĄāý øă ăþ ă÷ô ò÷Ąāò÷ þɰòô ąøð ă÷ô þɬôāøýö ÿûðăô þā üðøû ñĈ 

/òăþñôā яіă÷˅  4÷ðýú ĈþĄ˅  

  

0ûôðĂô øýòûĄóô ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ øý ă÷ô 0āðĈôā õþā ă÷ô 3ðøýăĂ 

þý 3ĄýóðĈʿ .þąôüñôā ђă÷˅     

 

0ðāăøòøÿðýă ăþ ûøö÷ă øýóøąøóĄðû òðýóûô ˭þÿăøþýðûˮ  

ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ  
  
Which service for the participant   _____    8:15 AM   and/or   _____ 10:30 AM   
  
Your signature   _______________________________________  
  
Telephone Number   ___________________________________ 

Blessing Box:  ñTake What You Need ï Give What You Canò.  It is being built as we speak!  Trinity will soon be 
placing a Blessing Box outside the High Street doors. Anyone can place items in the box with the hopes that people in 
need can find something, whether itôs laundry soap, bath items (soap, razors, shampoo, deodorant, etc), toilet paper, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, etc.  

 Mark Your Calendars! 
There are a number of upcoming events and dates to keep in mind.  Never too early to mark your calendar so that you remember them.  
   ---  Annual Choir Appreciation Reception Sunday is scheduled to follow the 10:30 am worship service in the gathering area on 
October 29th. 
   ---  Social Concerns invites you to bring personal toiletry items and cleaning supplies during the month of November, these 
items to be distributed to Survivors and South Central Community Action Program.  Many churches received canned goods during the 
holiday seasons of Thanksgiving and Christmas, so the Social Concerns Committee decided to respond to other ongoing needs of those 
who are experiencing financial difficulty.   You may bring personal items like toothpaste, shampoo, soap, disposable razors, toilet 
paper; or you may want to bring any kind of cleaning supplies or laundry detergent.   Your support is appreciated. 
   --- The Annual Holiday Bazaar is scheduled for Friday and Saturday, December 1st and 2nd in Fellowship Hall.   More details and 
ways in which you can be supportive of the efforts of the Bazaar Committee are in this monthôs Newsletter. 
   ---  Sunday, December 10th is the date for the Annual Congregational Meeting and Dinner; the Fellowship Committee is providing 
the meal and will let you know what you can bring. 
   ---  The Rev. Dr. Monica Dawkins-Smith, Conference Minister of Penn Central Conference, will be our guest during 10:30 am 
worship services December 17th.  This is Rev. Dawkins-Smithôs first time visiting Trinity and we are looking forward to welcoming 
her to Gettysburg. 
   ---   Following 10:30 am worship services on December 31st, New Yearôs Eve Pork and Sauerkraut Dinner, sponsored by the 
Fellowship Committee.   
   ---  Spaghetti Dinner for Diapers is scheduled for Saturday, January 27th, with a snow date of February 3rd.  Volunteers will be 
needed to help prepare, serve, and clean up.  Once again, Boy Scout Troop 1863 is joining us in helping with the dinner.   
   ---  Gettysburg CARES Homeless Shelter will be located at Trinity from February 5th to 18th.   Once again, we need volunteer 
hosts to welcome those who need a safe, dry, and warm place to stay during the winter months.  There will be a sign up closer to the 
date.  All volunteers must undergo training; if you are interested but have not gone through the training, contact the church office for 
those dates.   Overnight volunteers at all the churches are also needed and if you are interested in serving in that capacity, once again 
contact the church office. 
   ---  Undie Sunday is scheduled for Sunday, April 8th, and we look forward to joining once again with Sigma Alpha Epsilon to make 
this a joyous worship experience.   
   This is certainly not an all inclusive list of what will be happening at Trinity over the next couple of months, but we wanted to 
let you know some of the future plans so you can mark your calendar!  

6ôăôāðýĂ 2ôòþöýøăøþý 3ĄýóðĈ 

.þąôüñôā юяă÷ 
 

$Ąāøýö ĆþāĂ÷øÿ ĂôāąøòôĂ Ćô Ćøûû 

ñô āôòþöýøĉøýö ðûû ă÷þĂô Ć÷þ 

÷ðąô Ăôāąôó þĄā òþĄýăāĈ øý ă÷ô üøûøăðāĈ˅  )õ ĈþĄ ÷ðąô 

ýþă ðûāôðóĈ óþýô Ăþʿ ÿûôðĂô òþüÿûôăô ă÷ô õþāü ñôûþĆ 

ðýó āôăĄāý ăþ ă÷ô ò÷Ąāò÷ þɰòô Ăþ ă÷ðă Ćô òðý ÷ðąô ðý 

ðòòĄāðăô āôòþāó þõ þĄā ąôăôāðýĂʿ ðýó òðý  

ðÿÿāþÿāøðăôûĈ āôòþöýøĉô ĈþĄā Ăôāąøòô ăøüô˅   

4÷ðýú ĈþĄ õþā ĈþĄā ÷ôûÿ˅  

  

.ðüô  ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ  

  

"āðýò÷ þõ üøûøăðāĈ ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ                     

  

$ðăôĂ þõ Ăôāąøòô  ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ                      

 

2ðýú Ąÿþý óøĂò÷ðāöô  ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ  

  

7÷ôāô Ăôāąôó ЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫЫ 
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          Cook Once & Eat for a Month!  

 

A participative cooking class will be held on the evening of  

 November 3
rd

, in Trinity Kitchen, from 5:30 · 9:00 pm.  

Cook Once  is a course developed by Kansas State Extension, and has a focus on helping  

consumers prepare multiple meals for the freezer while observing food safety guidelines.  

In this day of fast food, it will be time well spent to stock your freezer with healthier options!   

In this fun and social setting, you will break into pairs to help prepare 10 different main dish  

recipes, as a group. Each participant will take home 10 meals for the freezer (4 servings per 

meal).  

Cost is $80 per person  

(includes handouts, recipes, meals and packaging materials)  

Please note: Class size is limited to 10.  

Trinity members preferred until October 20, when it will be opened to the public.   

With this introductory session, we would like to stick with the curriculum recipes,  

without substitutions, due to time limitations.   

Menu items for Session 1 of the course include:  

Italian Sausage Spaghetti Sauce/box of pasta,  

Stuffed Shells  

Santa Fe Chicken Fajita  

Pork Chops in Orange Sauce  

Chicken Supreme  

Meatloaf  

South of the Border Corn Pie  

Texas Style Lasagna  

Teriyaki Hamburgers/ bun  

Crumb Topped Macaroni and Cheese.  

To register, contact Rayna and receive verification of your registration at 717 -337-1074. 

Checks will be made out to Trinity UCC  with Mission Fund  on the subject line.  

Rayna Cooper, Linda Fauth and Bette Bunce will be setting up and leading the class.  

(an additional date in November is being held in case of high interest).  

RUMMAGE SALE  
sponsored by Trinity Circle of Friends   

Thursday and Friday, October 19  - 20      8a - 3p 
Set-up for the sale will be on Wednesday, October 18       8a - 3p 

There are many ways you can help make this event a success.  Please consider volunteering for the day of ñset-upò (Wednesday, Oct.  
18), or donate an hour or so to help during the 2 days of the sale.  This is an opportunity to enjoy the fellowship of working alongside 
members of your church family, and to meet some of the terrific neighbors who shop with us and find true  bargains among our cast-offs. 
 

If those dates wonôt jive with your schedule, please help by donating items you no longer use or want.  We ask that everything be clean, 
in good condition, not broken  - in other words something you would proudly hand to a friend face-to-face if they could use it. 
 

We welcome male and female clothing & footwear for all ages; jewelry & other accessories; household items, books, toys, puzzles 
and games, music CDôs; and DVD films.  We DO NOT WANT electronic hardware of any kind; nor any form of  recorded      
entertainment with technology prior to CDôs & DVDô - for all such items DO NOT SELL, and we have no way of getting rid of 
such things that are leftover.   
 

Please bring donations for the rummage sale on Sundays or during normal office hours for the church.  The garage is now available for 

storage of items for the sale - please access the garage by going through Fellowship Hall.  Also plan to shop at the sale.  If you find  
something you like, itôs bound to be a bargain  - perhaps, even a treasure!  
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Fellowship News! 

Happy Fall !  As we welcome Autumn, fellowship welcomes 

our newest member, Carl Barrick to our team.   

Two events are  planned for October: 

   1). Pastor appreciation social following Oct. 8, 

10:30 service.  A basket will be placed in the gathering area 

for cards and messages of appreciation and gratitude to our 

amazing pastor, George Heberling.   

   2)  Sunday Oct.  29, we will honor our Choir, under the 

direction of John McKay after 10:30 service .  Fellowship 

will provide the cake and punch. We're asking members 

 to bring a hot or cold Hors d'oevre  to share.   
 

We will gather in the fellowship hall for both events. 

 

Fellowship members are :    

Suzy Miller; Harry & Mary Jane Hilbert; Lewis Hilbert; 

Shirely Carlson;  Carl Barrick; Heather Carbaugh 

(Consistory Representative ); and Paul & Robin Kendlehart. 

 

Fellowship will meet  

Mon. , Oct. 2  in Church Kitchen at 6:30  

 

Respectfully , 

Robin Kendlehart  

  DOESNôT THE PARKING LOT LOOK GREAT! 

Have you ever wondered where hymns came from? 
 

Each Sunday we sing a number of them.  At the bottom of 

each page, youõll find a brief history of each hymn.  But, if 

you want more information, you can find it in  

The New Century Hymnal Companion in our library.   

We have a number of other books about hymns that  

are old favorites.  They are listed below: 

                    The Story of Our Hymns 

                   The Carols of Christmas 

                  How Sweet the Sound 

                Then Sings My Soul 

                101 Hymn Stories 

                Hymns 

A history of church music can be found in The Story of 

Christian Music by A. Wilson-Dickson.  All these books are 

found in the # 6 section of the library shelves.  

TRUNK OR TREAT 
Tuesday, October 31, 2017   

6:00 - 7:30p  
in the West Parking Lot.  

We will distribute candy to the neighborhood 
children from our car trunks.  How do we do 

that?  Just park your car, bring out your candy and  
set up your chair, put out a battery powered  lantern 
(if you have one), and the kids will come to us.   

Let us know if you will be joining  
by signing up in the Gathering Area.  

 If you canôt join us, candy donations gladly  accepted! 

Blankets for Sale  
Suzy Millerôs friend is back at it again making 
those beautiful blankets.  Lots of new colors 
are available.  See the list in the Gathering 
Area.  Blankets are $20.  Contact Suzy Miller 
if you are interested in purchasing a blanket or 
two. Proceeds go to the Bazaar Coffers.   

   Bazaar Craft Workshops:   
 

1p-3p  Mondays 
 

October 2 
October 16 
November 6 
November 20 
Come and help  

Yoga update   
Trinityôs fall yoga classes will focus on happiness and how to 
increases those feelings by living ñin the momentò and  
appreciating lifeôs gifts.  As always, the class includes  
movements and poses to balance, flexibility and strength.  There 
is also emphasis on breathing.  Octoberôs classes will be held on 
October 2, 16, and 23 from 3:45-4:45.  The cost is $25 for the 
month.  Call Joan Peck at 717.253.1348 with any questions that 
you have. 
 

        Shoes for SCCAP Circleôs Program 
We are collecting shoes to benefit SCCAPôs Circles program.     
Circles is a mentoring program that helps families who live in 
poverty make realistic and practical plans and decisions that will 
help them lift themselves out of poverty.  SCCAP receives no 
outside funding for this program.  They are paid $1.00 per pair 
of shoes.   Shoes may be in any condition, but must be in pairs.  
It is particularly helpful if shoes are fastened in pairs.  The  
collection box is located in Fellowship Hall.  We will be  
collecting shoes from September through November.  Our goal 
is to collect 500 or more pairs of shoes.  Thank you! 
 

               Operation Christmas Child 
We will begin our annual collection of shoeboxes for Operation 
Christmas Child on October 15, 2017.  All boxes must be  

received by November 19.  Guidelines for filling the shoeboxes 
along with the shoeboxes and additional information will be 
found in the gathering area early in October.  Samaritanôs Purse 
is asking that we not include candy this year as some countries 
will not allow candy to pass through their customs.  As always, 
it is especially helpful to include $9.00 to help defray costs of 

shipping.  Checks may be made to Trinity UCC; we will mail 
one check to Samaritanôs Purse to cover the cost of shipping our 
boxes.  See Luke Milhimes, John Lucas or Joan Peck with  
questions.  Our goal is to collected 35 boxes or more. 
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